
 

 

 
 
 
To All Tenants 
Canary Riverside Estate 
Westferry Circus 
London E14 8RH 
 
 
29 September 2022 
SU.pc 
 
 
Dear All, 
 
Service Charge Accounts – Year Ended 31 March 2022 
 
Please find herewith the certified accounts of service charge expenditure for the year ended 
31 March 2022. This period coincided with the emergence of the country from lockdown and 
the labour shortages and supply chain difficulties which, along with spiking energy costs, 
gave rise to the inflation that is now at such serious levels. 
 
Despite all these difficulties, and the increase in insurance costs, we ended the financial year 
within budget and an overall surplus of £394,529 as shown on Page 3 of the accounts. This 
has been achieved by savings elsewhere, particularly in M&E repairs and callouts which have 
been substantially reduced by our better husbandry of plant and equipment since taking 
over this management. Our upgrading of emergency lighting in common parts and the car 
parks and energy-saving sensors were funded by reserves as was the redecoration of 
selected landings and corridors which were in a poor state. 
 
The biggest issue for Canary Riverside remains energy costs. As a communal supply, the 
main electricity meters to all blocks of flats are designated as commercial and are therefore 
subject to the full market price. This is currently being quoted at 87p per day unit compared 
with 21p last year. Fortunately there is some relief to commercial users as announced last 
week by the Truss government in terms of a rebate on bills for the 6 months from 1st October 
2022. Whilst the details and mechanics of the rebate scheme are still sketchy, and a further 
announcement is due this weekend, our current assumption is that the rebate may bring the 
87p down to a net 49p – still more than double the previous year’s cost.  
 
Based on our consumption, that effectively means an electricity bill of over half-a-million 
pounds going out of the service charge account every single month! This is an unprecedented 
situation we need to be prepared for in terms of cashflow management. Over the coming 
days, as the rebate picture becomes clearer, I shall have to assess what supplementary 
energy charge will need to be billed to all tenants, commercial and residential, to cover this 
contingency. Whilst commercial tenants are already being billed in advance for their 
electricity usage, we may need to extend that to flats, all of which now have new Smart 
meters installed. 
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The government’s rushed rebate scheme along with the apparent sabotage of the 
Nordstream gas pipeline this week have coincided with the renewal date of our annual 
electricity contract, tendering for which has been chaotic. Suppliers quote prices in the 
morning only to pull them by lunchtime. As the government’s rebate scheme is limited to 
the next 6 months, I am being advised by the two energy brokers I have been dealing with 
to fix our own renewal for 6 months instead of the customary 12 months. This will also make 
for more accurate budgeting when the next renewal coincides with the start of the service 
charge year. 
 
One of the great injustices of the system is that the supplies to flats in Canary Riverside and 
similar estates are designated commercial and therefore not eligible for the OFGEM cap and 
domestic rebates. This is something I have taken up with lobbyists who have been successful 
in part by securing the commercial rebate mentioned above. However, my main aim is to 
get the network adopted for residential tariffs so that every leaseholder might be free to 
negotiate their own deal with a preferred supplier using their new Smart meter. This is a 
work in progress and I will update flat owners further as this develops. 
 
Because of the constantly changing picture on energy, our biggest ticket item, I have delayed 
the issue of a newsletter I would normally expect to send out at this time of year. I do expect 
to issue one next month to further update on energy and cover a wide range of current 
issues ranging from cladding to entry-access and the rollout of the new fob system. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Sol Unsdorfer, FIRPM 
Section 24 Manager  
 
 










































